
 

NSS MEETING:   ANNUAL PICNIC AND BOARD ELECTIONS 

Monday, July 29, 2019;  7:00 PM 
82 NSS players attended 
 
Steve Quinn opened the annual meeting.   
Special thanks to Gary Kruse for all his hard work organizing the annual picnic and cooking the food.  Great job! 
 
Steve thanked Chuck Cantoya for all his work on the NSS website. 
 
Steve introduced the current NSS Board members: Mark Opfer, Dave Dye, Ron Franck, Steve Bessey, Bill 
Weller, Tom Holder and Gary Kruse. Their hard work is truly appreciated.  The Board currently meets at Sean 
O’Casey’s (142th & Center) on the first Tuesday of every month at 6:30 PM. The meetings are open to all NSS 
players. 
 
Outgoing Board members are Steve Bessey (Purchasing) and Ron Franck (Fields and Maintenance).  A special 
thank you for their hard work on the Board.  The two Board openings will be voted on by NSS players. On-line 
voting for the open Board positions will be held from August 5th through August 18th.  These Board positions will 
officially begin after the 2019 Annual Banquet. 
 
Nominations for the 2019 Board are as follows:  
Chuck Cantoya nominated Rusty Jensen 
Gary Kruse nominated Terry Havorka 
Gary Kruse nominated Alan Hardt 
Ron Franck self nominated 
 
The nominees were asked to introduce themselves and tell why they want to serve on the NSS Board of 
Directors. 
 
NOTE:  Other individuals considering running for the NSS Board must notify a current Board member so their 
name(s) can be added to the voting.   On-line voting opens Monday, August 5th until Sunday, August 18th.  
Newly elected Board members will take their postions after the Banquet in November. 
 
OPEN DISCUSSION: 
 
Question from the players regarding the Choice Hotels rebates.   
As a League we have partnered with Choice Hotels.  They offer a discount on their rooms which the traveling 
teams currently utilizes. Remember the discount is available to any player or family member for any reason 
when they book any hotel stay with Choice.  Additionally, Choice Hotels gives NSS a “rebate” that is added to 
the League’s treasury. This is a financial advantage to our League and Bill reminded all players to utilize Choice 
Hotels when possible.  The corporate account number can be found on the League’s website. 
 
Gary Kruse reminded players to sign up for the Annual Golf Outing on August 18th.  Additional information is 
available on the NSS website. 
 
For Fall 2019:  Approximately 139 players are signed up – six have not yet paid.  In order to play you must pay 
by July 31st.  Once we know the final number of players we can announce the number of teams. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO VOTE!! 
On-line voting begins August 5th and ends August 18th  

http://www.neseniorsoftball.com/

